
 May 9, 2003 
 

 

Mr. Jack Broadbent 
Director, Air Management Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Re:  Cancellation of Title V permit and Title V renewal application for Facility B2975, 
Lesaffre Yeast (formerly Universal Foods, Red Star Yeast) 
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Dear Mr. Broadbent: 
 
This purpose of this letter is to cancel the Title V permit and the Title V renewal 
application for this facility.  On April 25, 2003, the facility sent the District a letter 
stating that the facility had been shut down and requesting cancellation of renewal 
application #3924. 
 
This letter cancels the existing Title V permit and renewal application as of the date of 
this letter since the yeast manufacturing facility has been shut down, the facility is no 
longer a major facility, as defined in BAAQMD Regulation 2-6-212, for volatile organic 
compounds or hazardous air pollutants, and the facility is no longer subject to the 
MACT standard for yeast manufacturing, 40 CFR 63, Subpart CCCC.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please call Steve A Hill, Air Quality 
Engineering Manager, at (415) 749-4673. 
 
 

 Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 
 _________________________________  
 William C. Norton 
 Executive Officer/APCO 
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